Gampbell

UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT

Campbell School of Innovation
January 2018 Update

Presented by Superintendent Shelly Viramontez, Ed.D.




Construction

» \We received approval from the Division of the State

Architect (DSA)
Demolition of the A-wing has begun
Purchase orders for the buildings submitted
Bids will go out for the contractor
Furniture is being finalized



Community/Neighborhood

» Meeting scheduled with new Mayor and his team to

review the plans and phases
We continue working with the City of Campbell on all
Joint Use Agreement areas
Tennis court placements have been determined
That is the only decision for Joint Use area at this time
» Enrollment numbers will have a gradual increase

~ 350 next year

~ 850 when it is fully enrolled (*2022-23)
CMS had historic enrollment of 976

* Depending on construction timeline, could be sooner



Communication

» Outreach is frequent and ongoing
Meetings at community preschools
Meetings at all CUSD school sites
Multiple informational meetings in English & Spanish
Tours will begin on January 24
Mailers and Digital ad went out in Dec. and Jan.

Website and Blog are available



Closure of CMS
STAFF:

» All staff have provided input for placement preference

» All 5th grade middle school teachers provided
preference

» Enroliment is being monitored to determine staffing
needs and placement



Closure of CMS (continued)

Students/Families

» All 7th graders and interested parents are invited to
visitations at MMS and RHMS on 2/12

» An end of year barbecue is planned for current and
former CMS students and staff

» Both middle schools have welcome events planned for
students and families



Capacity impact at MMS & RHMS

» Additional support staff provided
Dean and Counselor ~ positive supports
Discipline data indicates lower suspensions

» Facilities
Adding additional classrooms and offices
Need more lockers in the locker rooms
Overhang/facilities for rain

» Scheduling
Split lunches allow for fewer students on grounds



Coming Soon - CSI

»  Staffing
Design Team regularly meets/plans
Hiring remaining staff for 2018-19
Working with d.school at Stanford for Professional

Development
Tours begin on January 24
Preschool and Extensions are being planned



Coming Soon - CSI

Students and Families

» Enroliment is ongoing
Open Enroliment starts January 23
» In the spring, events will be held to allow parents and
families to meet one another

Next meeting - the team will be presenting an update on
the program and “a day in the life of a student at CSI”



